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Mrs M Sellwood 86 Farm Road
Clerk Abingdon

Tel (01235) 200042 Oxon

E-mail: mariesellwood@hotmail.com 0X14 INA

Mr Charles Shouler

Cabinet Member for Finance
Oxfordshire County Council
County Hall

New Road

OXFORD OX1 IND

3" October 2007
Dear Mr Shouler

Drayton Parish Council understands that Oxfordshire County Council will shortly be carrying out a
review of the Police Neighbourhood Action Groups with which it has been involved over the last year
or so. The Parish Council has a number of comments arising out of the organisation and apparent
practice of policing within the village over that time.

1. Having originally selected the issue of the control over traffic speed through the village as the highest
priority, the Council has been aware of some action taken by the police in this regard. However, it must
be said that while incidents of speeding point to the difficulty in effectively tackling this problem, there
is increasing concern about the scale of vandalism and disorderly behaviour in the village. While the
Parish Council is a supporter of the principle of neighbourhood policing, it is concerned that
concentration on one issue is not in any way prejudicing or at the expense of the vigorous policing of
equally, if not more disturbing matters.

2. The Parish Council has made efforts to be represented at all the meetings of NAG. However, it is not
always given sufficient notice of meetings and the local district and county councillors might have
experienced similar problems.

3. The numbers of police attending NAG meetings is impressive and may be useful in establishing
relations with the local representatives. However, this application of resources is in some contrast to the
apparent lack of any budget for the hire of premises or for the role of administrator/minute taker.

4. Some members of the Parish Council were under the impression that the NAG would engage
members of the community not presently on the Parish Council, such as local business men and youth
leaders. It does not appear that the NAG has been successful in this respect.

The Parish Council would not want to see this initiative abandoned but feels that the issues raised in this
letter could usefully be discussed when the future of NAGs are being considered.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Marie Sellwood
Clerk.

cc. NAG members — via Mrs Rita Atkinson
Thames Valley Police
The Town Clerk, Abingdon Town Council
County Councillors Mike & Marilyn Badcock
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